Pray This Week for…

• for the blessing of Kate Willow Klingenberg, born Oct. 17 in Beatrice, NE to Brett and Cassie; grandparents are Vern and Carol (with many uncles and aunts and cousins in our church).

• an individual who grew up in the Beatrice, NE community who has cancer and needs a bone marrow transplant. He requests those who may be genetically related consider testing to see if they’re a match. A letter is posted on the bulletin board. 

• Edna Andres, remembering the second anniversary of Eldon’s death this Thur.

• Kathy Preheim and family, mourning Kathy’s father—Jerome Kaufman—who died Thur. afternoon.  Visitation was yesterday; burial at 4 p.m. today (Sun.) at West Zion Menn. Ch. cemetery (Moundridge), with memorial service at that church at 5 p.m., and a meal to follow.

• the family and friends of Qadrey Tolliver, a Bethel College freshman, who was killed in a car accident while home in TX last Tue.  She was on the BC basketball team (with Kendra Scott), and her death has deeply touched various members of the campus.
• the family and friends of Hal Shrader, who died in a motorcycle accident Oct. 19. Hal was lead pastor of Trinity Menn. Ch. in Glendale, AZ (where Jeannine Janzen has been attending), and a significant leader in the church, speaking at KC 2015.
• God’s wisdom, joy and safety for all who travel and gather for Western District Conference Annual Assembly next weekend. Assembly planners ask that you pray for God’s guidance, especially if you are not able to attend. There is a list at <mennowdc.org/annual-assembly/> that will help you to pray about what is happening at the gathering. Thank you!
• the 27 Latin American women theologians who attended Mennonite World Conference and formed a global Anabaptist network. Many of them partner with Mennonite Mission Network in their local contexts.
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Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.
Gathering Song
“Glorious things of thee are spoken”
HWB #619
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements

Prelude



Call to Worship

Psalm 105:1-5

Leader: Give praise to the Lord, proclaim his name;

People: make known among the nations what he has done.

L:
Sing to him, sing praise to him;


P:
tell of all his wonderful acts.


L:
Glory in his holy name;


P:
let the hearts of those who seek the Lord rejoice.


L:
Look to the Lord and his strength;


P:
seek his face always.


L:
Remember the wonders he has done,


P:
remember the Lord’s miracles, and fear his judgments.


All: Amen, and amen.

Children’s Time

Mark Unruh
Hymn
“We give thanks unto you”
HWB #161
Scripture Reading

Psalm 105:7-27, 37-45
Sermon
“Remembering our stories”
Rosie Epp
Response Hymn
“God of our life”
HWB #486
Offering
Mennonite Church USA
Offertory
Sharing Celebrations and Concerns: Prayer
Ray Reimer
Sending Hymn
“For all the saints”
HWB #636
Benediction and Postlude
John and Reinhild Janzen, Greeters
Carol Klingenberg, Piano/Organ

Mark Unruh, Worship Leader
Margaret Brewer, Song Leader

Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200
Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance (including 3 visitors):
87
Offering: Western District Conference
$562
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Zion Potluck / Gathering to discuss WDC resolutions
Today

Mid-week programming (and costume parade)
6–8 p.m., Wed.

Western District Conference Annual Assembly @ BC
Oct. 30-31

Mowing at Church (last for year?): Randy Preheim
Before next Sun.
Greeters: Joe and Lois Friesen
Next Sun.

Musicians: Karen / Karen / Karen
Next Sun.
Offering: Local Fund
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Daylight Savings Time switch back
Nov. 1
Spiritual Life Board meal / meeting (rescheduled)
Noon, Nov. 1

Deacons meet
7 p.m., Nov. 3

MCC meat canning @ N. Newton warehouse
Nov. 3-5

Church work day @ Zion
9 a.m.-?, Nov. 7

Food & Thought @ Zion: stone soup + peppernuts
Noon, Nov. 8

Governing Council meets
7 p.m., Nov. 9

Harvest Mission Festival @ Zion
Nov. 15

Congregation meeting to renew pastoral call
11:45 a.m., Nov. 22
Wheat State Manor Vespers; Elevator class leads
5 p.m., Nov. 22

Thanksgiving service @ Wheat State Manor
7 p.m., Nov. 24

Thanksgiving Eve Service (offering: Harvest of Love)
7 p.m., Nov. 25

Zion serves at Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
Nov. 26, 28, 30

First Sunday of Advent
Nov. 29

Congregational meeting for budget & elections
11:45 a.m., Dec. 6

Cong. meeting for reports & projects
7:15 p.m., Jan. 6, 2016

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., & Fri., Rosie on Tue. & Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon. & Thur.). This week they will be busy, attending various of the lecture series at Bethel, the Pastor’s Afternoon Apart on Fri., and then serving as delegates at the Western District Conference annual assembly. Rosie’s pastor cluster also meets Tue. morning.
We will have a Zion potluck at noon on Sun., Oct. 25 (using paper plates—alternatively, bring/wash your own tableware) with a discussion following about the resolution at the Western District Conference assembly. More documentation regarding the resolu-tion was circulated previously; individuals, groups and Sunday School classes are encouraged to study it prior to this discussion.
Soon, the prairie will ring with joyful noise. The Hesston College Bel Canto Singers and the Goessel High School Elbiata Singers will host a collaborative concert at The Cathedral of the Plains, Victoria, KS, at 6 p.m., on Sun., Oct. 25. 
Upcoming lecture series at Bethel College (all take place in Krehbiel Auditorium and are free and open to the public): 

Bible Lectures: Tom Yoder Neufeld (Conrad Grebel Un. College), Sun., Oct. 25, 7:30 p.m., “Anabaptists, the Bible and Violence”; and Mon., Oct. 26, 11 a.m., “Romans 12: Paul’s Sermon on the Mount.”

Staley Lectures: Safwat Marzouk (Anabaptist Menn. Biblical Seminary), Thur., Oct. 29, 7 p.m., “The Nations Marching to the Mount of Zion: A Postcolonial Reading Beyond Imperialism and Universalism”; and Fri., Oct. 30, 11 a.m., “Thinking Theologically about the Character of the Monsters in the Bible.”

Menno Simons Lectures: Jeff Gundy (Bluffton Un.), overall theme “Wrestling with Mennonite/s Writing”: Sun., Nov. 1, 7 p.m., “Imagining Mennonite/s Writing: Wrestlers, Rebels and Assorted Others”; Mon., Nov. 2, 11 a.m. “Hearing Mennonite/s Writing: Somewhere Near Defiance” (reading from Gundy’s two most recent books of poetry); and 7 p.m., “Looking for Mennonite/s Writing: The Village, the City and the So-Called Real World.”
Bethel College Philharmonia Orchestra and Honors Orchestra concert on Mon., Oct. 26, at 7 p.m. in Memorial Hall, featuring an all-Beethoven program.
This Wed. (Oct. 28) at 6:25 p.m. children are invited to wear a costume for a parade at the end of Wed. supper. Adults are invited to watch the parade and offer goodies if they so chose.
Camp Mennoscah has two Fall Scrapbooking Retreats—Oct. 30-Nov. 1 and Nov. 6-8. Sign up at <www.campmennoscah.org>! 

Western District Conference will meet at Bethel College on Oct. 30-31 for the 2015 Annual Assembly. Registration is still open, without meals. Both worship services are open to the public. Child care and activities have been cancelled. More Assembly info at: <www.mennowdc.org/annual-assembly>, or see poster on board. 
We’ll be promoting “Harvest of Love”—the annual Harvey Co. food bank campaign sponsored by the Newton Ministerial Alliance and administered by the Salvation Army—throughout Nov. Material goods as well as monetary donations are solicited. Any non-expired staple is accepted, although you’re encouraged to focus on items like: canned tuna, macaroni and cheese, spaghetti pasta and sauce, hamburger and tuna helper, cereal, peanut butter, jelly, canned vegetables, and soups. Our Thanksgiving service offering on Wed., Nov. 25 will be dedicated to the Harvest (or you may use the envelops in the shopping cart at your convenience).
Bethel College Choral Extravaganza, featuring all choral groups, at 3 p.m. on Sun., Nov. 1, at Bethel College Menn. Ch.  Groups include the Concert Choir, Women’s Chorus, Men’s Ensemble, Open Road and Woven. (Several Zion students participate).

The West Zion Menn. Ch. (Moundridge) Concert Series continues with a concert at the church on Sun., Nov. 1, at 7 p.m. Featured performers include Rosewood Winds (a woodwind trio); Kenneth Rodgers, organ; Donna Stucky, piano; Sunflower Trio; and The Flannelbacks (a vocal/acoustic band). No admission, but a free-will offering will be received, and some groups will have CDs for purchase. A time of fellowship with refreshments will follow.
Wheat State Manor soon will begin mid-week worship services on Wed. mornings (continuing with Sun. vespers, Bible studies, etc.). Friends and supporters are always welcome, especially to the first service at 11 a.m. on Wed., Nov. 4. In addition, donations for the Chapel Renovation are solicited; a request letter is posted. (Zion’s next Wheat State Manor offering is not until early Jan., 2016, so members are encouraged to donate individually). As noted last Sun., Sharon also has quilt raffle tickets. 
On Wed., Nov. 4, at 7 p.m., the Peace Group at the First Menn. Ch. of Christian (Moundridge), will sponsor a presentation by Sister Mary Ellen Loch and Sister Dorothy LeBlanc, of the Sisters of St. Joseph in Wichita. They will be sharing with us and helping to educate us about human trafficking. All are welcome to attend.
The Governing Council is calling for a church work day on Sat., Nov. 7, beginning app. 9 a.m. Most of the anticipated chores will be outdoors: fall trimming of plantings, edging of sidewalks, touchup scraping/painting of parsonage exterior, possible work on playground shelter. If weather doesn’t cooperate, volunteers may be solicited to address various of these tasks.
The Salvation Army solicits volunteers to pack, sort, label, and fill their Christmas drive bags from Nov. 9 through Dec. 11; as well as bell ringers from Nov. 27 through Dec. 24. Inquire at 208 W 6th (Newton) or call (316) 283-3190.
It has been almost three years since we called Pastors Ray and Rosie to Zion Menn. Ch.  After considering the report of the Mission and Leadership Review Group, the Governing Council approved the following motion at its Oct. meeting: “To recommend the congregation renew the pastoral call of Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp for a five year term starting Mar. 1, 2016.” We will gather after worship on Nov. 22 to vote on this recommendation. Absentee ballots will be available beginning Nov. 1; contact Allie Klingenberg if you need one. Pastoral leadership decisions, including renewals, are important decisions in the life of a congregation. Please pray for our pastors and our congregation in the weeks leading up to this decision.


–Lisa Scott, Governing Council Chair

As noted previously, Zion will observe Harvest Mission Sunday on Nov. 15 this year, focusing on Native American issues specific to our locale. In preparation, a number of helpful books have been placed on the east shelf of the library; you’re encouraged to read one or more. The schedule for the day will be:


9:45 a.m.
“Loss of Turtle Island” activity, led by Erica Littlewolf and Karin Kaufman Wall

10:45 a.m.
Worship, with Erica Littlewolf speaking


Noon
Carry-in fellowship meal


12:45 p.m.
“The Land We Are On,” led by John Stoesz


1:15 p.m.
“The Doctrine of Discovery,” and discussion

Erica Littlewolf is the MCC Central States staff person for Indigenous Visioning, while Karin Kaufman Wall is the Peace and Justice Coordinator. John Stoesz is currently Executive Director of Camp Mennoscah, and has researched indigenous land issues in various places across the Plains.
“Worship and Community: Cultivating the Practices that Sustain Us,” the 3rd Worship and the Arts Symposium, will be held on Sat., Nov. 21, at Bethel College with Christine Pohl (Asbury Theological Seminary) and Michael Driscoll (Un. of Notre Dame). Registration info at <bethelks.edu/worshiparts>, or call (316) 284-5239. If 3 or more from Zion register together, costs are consider-ably reduced; talk with Pastor Ray by Sun., Nov. 15 if interested.
A community Thanksgiving service will be held at Wheat State Manor on Tue., Nov. 24, at 7 p.m.; all are invited.

All are invited to Zion’s Thanksgiving worship service on Wed. evening, Nov. 25, at 7 p.m. this year. In addition to reflecting on our own thankfulness to God, we will receive an offering in support of this year’s “Harvest of Love” cash collection. Any who are unable to attend but would like to participate are encouraged to direct their donations to Jeremy sometime during November. 

Wilbert and Dorothy Wiebe again invite members of area congregations to a roller skating party on Wed., Nov. 25 from 7-9 p.m. at Skate South (1900 E McArthur Rd); admission is $2.75/person. Directions posted on bulletin board.
